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8th January 2023

Visit to Houses of Parliament – 7th February 2024

Dear Parents and Carers.

We are excited to announce that we have a very special visit booked to the Houses of Parliament on Wednesday, 7th February. This is a unique and once in a lifetime opportunity for the children and one that we hope they will cherish forever. The visit begins in the Education Centre watching a 15 minute, 360 degree film on the history of the UK Parliament which explores how our democracy developed and how it works today. This is followed by a tour of the Palace of Westminster where these themes come to life in the rooms where our democracy happens. They will visit the House of Commons and the House of Lords. Whilst there, we will be meeting Nigel Evans who as you know is the MP for the Ribble Valley and then we will meet Lord Alton of Liverpool who is a good friend of Father Tony who will give us a tour of Westminster Hall. The Hall is where Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II was laid in State (as was Winston Churchill).  
There will be 5 adults accompanying the children including myself, Miss Doherty, Mrs Butcher, Mrs Cookson and Father Tony. There will be risk assessments for all aspects of the journey and visit. We will be getting the 6.58am train from Preston down to Euston where we will then walk the 40 min journey to the Houses of Parliament. After the tour, we will have lunch and then a bus tour around London before returning to Euston Station for the 4.30pm train. We will arrive back at Preston at 6.40pm. Travel arrangements will be arranged nearer the time. 
There is a £10 cost for this trip so that we can buy them some tea – the only thing they will need to bring is a packed lunch and lots of snacks and drinks. We will have a parents meeting about the trip before we go to answer any questions that you may have. In the meantime, please can you complete the slip below giving your permission for your child to attend. Having taken a group of children before from St. Francis, I have to say that it is a truly memorable day out and one that they will never forget.  

Mrs Morris

Visit to Houses of Parliament – 7th February 2024

My Child / ren _____________________________________________(name/s) have my permission to attend this school visit to London and the Houses of Parliament. 

Signed ____________________________________________
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